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July 2, 2018


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

The enclosed ordinance, if approved, will ratify a Settlement Agreement with Amalgamated Transit Union, Local 587 (ATU) (Department of Transportation - Transit) regarding wage payments that were not covered by a recent U.S. Department of Labor investigation.  This agreement covers 3,728 Transit Operators in the Department of Transportation.

King County and ATU, Local 587 have entered into this agreement in order to resolve wage and hour claims by Transit Operators against the County that were not covered by the recent U.S. Department of Labor investigation.

Employees will be provided with a payment between $500 and $3,708 in exchange for signing a settlement and release form, which is attached to the Settlement Agreement as Exhibit B.  Payments will only be made to Transit Operators who sign a settlement and release form.  The total cost of this agreement, before employer taxes and contributions, is $8,302,699, if all 3,728 employees enter into a settlement and release with the County.  However, it is impossible to estimate the number of employees who will accept this settlement offer.

The individual settlement offers to each employee have been offset by the net amount that each employee may have previously received under the U.S. Department of Labor settlement.

As described in more detail in the Settlement Agreement, this agreement broadly resolves wage and hour claims that Transit Operators may have, including claims by employees that they have worked off-the-clock.  This includes, but is not limited to, issues such as pre-trip activity, “see-me time” and unpaid time during the shift pick.

The Union will withdraw with prejudice any pending grievances regarding related wage and hour issues from employees who sign a settlement and release form.

[bookmark: _GoBack]The settlement reached is a product of good faith collective bargaining between King County and the Union.  The agreement compares favorably with other settlements and is within our capacity to finance, based on a recent supplemental appropriation.  This agreement has been reviewed by the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney, Civil Division.  This agreement does not specifically reference the goals of the King County Strategic Plan.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.

If you have questions, please contact Megan Pedersen, Director, Office of Labor Relations, at 206-263-2898.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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